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Minutes for August 24, 2011 
 

Glenville State College 
Board of Governors Meeting 

August 24, 2011 
Mollohan Campus Community Center, Third Floor, Room 319  

Glenville, West Virginia 
 
 
 

Members Present: Ms. Sue Morris, Chair 
Mr. Richard Heffelfinger, Vice Chair 
Mr. Tim Butcher  
Mr. Mike Forbes 
Mr. Mike Fulks 
Mr. Bill Hanlin 
Mr. Jerry Milliken    
Mr. Stan Pickens 

   Mr. Greg Smith 
Mr. Paul Peck, Faculty Representative 
Mr. Jason Phares, Staff Representative 
Ms. Staci Moore, Student Representative  
 

 
Staff Present:  Dr. Peter B. Barr, President 
   Ms. Janet Bailey, Director of Athletics 
   Ms. Annette Barnette, Director of Marketing and Public Relations 

Mr. Jerry Burkhammer, Dean of Student Affairs 
Mr. Duane Chapman, Vice President for Enrollment Management 

   Mr. Robert O. Hardman, II, Executive Vice President 
   Dr. David Millard, Special Assistant to the President 

Dr. John Peek, Provost and Senior Vice President 
   Mr. Dennis J. Pounds, Vice President for College Advancement 
   Mr. James W. Spears, Senior Vice President for External Relations 

Ms. Teresa Sterns, Executive Assistant to the President 
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Call to Order 
Chairperson Sue Morris called the meeting to order at 12:46 p.m.   
 
Swearing in of New Board Member  
Chairperson Sue Morris administered the Oath of Office to Staci Moore, newly appointed student 
representative. 
 
A quorum was established. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
 

IT WAS MOVED BY GREG SMITH TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE  
JUNE 8, 2011 MEETING AS PRESENTED.  RICHARD HEFFELFINGER SECONDED THE MOTION. 

 
MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY. 
 

Public Comment 
N/A 
 
Introductions 
Mr. James Spears introduced the new, and returning, Director of Marketing and Public Relations, Ms. Annette 
Barnette.   Annette replaces Scott Gillespie.  Mr. Spears announced that Annette provided the Board a copy of 
the Barr Bulletin and noted that Public Relations will be issuing the letter monthly rather than bi-annually as 
previously issued. 
 
Mrs. Morris commended Annette for the Board packets she provided the Board and welcomed her back to 
Glenville State. 
 
Admissions Report 
Mr. Duane Chapman reported that there are 375 freshmen; however, this is not the final count as numbers are 
still being calculated.   
 
Admissions counselors are continuing to recruit from Maryland.  They will be focusing on the Carolinas and 
Tennessee promoting the Appalachian Scholarship.  Recruiting students through Skype and Facebook is growing.  
Ms. Rebecca Conrad is scheduled to travel to China to recruit international students. 
 
The Office of Admissions has been utilizing an electronic program CAPPEX, a program that high school 
counselors use to build student profiles and match students with colleges.  Mr. Chapman indicated that high 
school students also access the program and the College is continuing to post unique advertisements about 
Glenville State that are appealing to the students.  Once the students have shown interest in the College via 
interest card, e-mail, etc., they are invited on campus and receive regular counselor contact.       
 
Mr. Chapman hopes to reach the goal of 2000 enrolled students in the near future and anticipates enrollment of 
1900 students this semester.  IŜ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΩǎ ǊŜǘŜƴǘƛƻƴ ǊŀǘŜ for students enrolled  full time in 
the baccalaureate degree programs is currently 72.3 percent.  
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